## **Amanda Sahin**

**From:** Tom Geyer < geyertom76@gmail.com> **Sent:** Tuesday, November 28, 2017 10:19 PM

To: Amanda Sahin

**Subject:** Kingston Speed Bumps

Dear Ms. Sahine,

I live at 2303 Manchester Rd. on the corner of Kingston and Manchester. I am writing in opposition to the speed bumps. The traffic on the street is, for the most part, fairly sparse, and it travels at a reasonable rate. If there is ever a problem it might be if shift workers are cutting through there to get to Hallmark or out to the industrial park. I don't really see much heavy or fast traffic at all.

The speed bumps would be an expensive strategy that really doesn't work all that well. Do a study of the traffic patterns, and put a cop there to write tickets during times when speeding would be most likely to occur. This would create some revenue if speeding was a problem. If speeding is not really a problem, then the bumps would be an annoying waste.

Please make sure that you do an adequate analysis of the problem to see if it is really a problem. I look forward to seeing the results of your study. Maybe then, you could convince me that the bumps are necessary.

Tom Geyer 2303 Manchester Road

## **Amanda Sahin**

From: Dennis Harper <dharperlfk@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, December 01, 2017 2:22 PM
To: Amanda Sahin; Marilee Harper

**Subject:** Kingston Drive

My wife and I reside at 2314 Kingston Dr.having lived at this home since moving to Lawrence from Wichita we have found Lawrence to be a community that does the right thing even if sometime facts and studies point in another direction. This seems that the calming effect for the street is one of those situations.

We have several younger children and adults that walk and play near or on the street. Alson the street is used by numerous people walking their dogs and traffic and the speed of the cars must be a concern Children use the street to lean how to ride their first bicycle wish can be quite uneasying to them and to drivers on Kingston. On street parking can also be a problem especially on the South intersection with Princeton Blvd.

We both strongly support the request for "Calming" on Kingston Dr.

Thank you,

Dennis and Marilee Harper 2314 Kinston Dr. Lawrence Ks 66049

Cell 316-371-1035 316-841-4344

## **Amanda Sahin**

From: Alice Norris <anorris1505@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 30, 2017 7:46 AM

To: Amanda Sahin

**Subject:** traffic calming on Kingston

I am against placing traffic calming bumps on Kingston. I live on Manchester and travel that street a lot. I do not see problems with people driving to fast. I ask that you vote against it.

Alice Norris 2310 Manchester Rd Lawrence